
Dec 2018 Report 

1/9/19 

 

Dear brethren,  

I pray all is well there.  

 

About the congregation: 

Our congregation is continuing to enjoy good personal health, but there are still some 

who have a family member(s) having health issues. I pay your congregation is having more well 

than sick, and  so far the flu has missed us here at Midway. 

 

Lora Cotton's mom, Hope Doss is doing fairly well medically, but her dementia is 

progressing. The Cotton/Doss family needs prayers. 

    

Sister Deb Westerman is still struggling with her faith. I am still trying to meet with her, 

but not having much luck. Deb really needs prayers to remain strong. 

 

Sister Sandra Dobbs had to her surgery, but she is still having some issues with her 

health. She's still hoping that she will be to start attending Wed night class soon. 

 

Sister Dorothy Warren is in the hospital right now and doing good.  She went in for 

irregular heart beat and upper respiratory issues. 

 

We had no local visitors last month. 

 

Our Sunday morning attendance is 11 adults on a regular basis.  

 



About Glenda and me: 

Our schedule is still not too crazy. Just follow-up Dr. and lab visits for Glenda, thank the 

Lord.   

 

Our son, Jonathan, is still working and is still able to go to service with us on Sundays 

and some Wed nights. Pray for him. Your prayers for him and us are still needed and will be 

greatly appreciated. 

 

I'm still doing well from a health viewpoint. We appreciate the prayers of all there. 

 

Glenda hasn't had to get blood since Feb. In her last blood test her red blood count was 

down a couple of 10ths! Still low, but somewhat steady. We still attribute it to prayers, and we 

thank you for all of yours in her behalf. 

 

We really appreciate the prayers from all our Christian family. 

Also, we pray you will all be spared the flu and other common health issues, and that 

your members who are having medical issues at this time will regain their health as soom as 

possible.  

 

Thanks for your support of our work here and your prayers for my family and the 

members of the congregation.  

 

Dec.'18 support: 

North Beach.........$ 500/mo. 

Weatherford ........$ 600/mo 

Midway church.....$ 1000/ mo 

May the Lord's Word continue to spread there. 

In the Lord DAVID REEVES 


